
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

EAGLE FLYER    FEBRUARY/MARCH 2023 

 Greetings from the Superintendent 

Welcome to this edition of the Eagle Flyer Newsletter!  Many years ago Solon Springs School had a periodic 
newsletter that was made available to the community.  Although there has been a shift to people using 
electronic communications more than in the past, we also understand how people like to have school 
updates in paper. 

Believe it or not, although I use a lot of electronic communications, I still do prefer holding in my hands 
somethings to read, whether it be a newspaper, a brochure or a book.  So, as the Eagle Flyer takes off, we 
plan to send out multiple editions throughout the year to be in your hands.  It will be delivered to every 
community member, business and parent mailbox served by Solon Springs routes.  It will also be sent to 
parents of students who are open enrolled here. You can also expect to see an electronic version that can be 
shared with friends and relatives who live elsewhere. 

In the future you will find articles that go beyond what is happening at school.  We want to include articles 
about special events in Solon Springs, information about local clubs and spotlights on alumni and local 
businesses.  With that said, please let us know about possible articles about the community to include.  If 
you have ideas or would like to include community information in the newsletter, please contact Christine 
Nordness at: cnordness@solonk12.net or call the school at 715-378-2263 ext. 162. 

This first new edition of the Eagle Flyer has become into being thanks to the work of many staff who 
contributed articles! 

           Sincerely, 

           Frank Helquist 

                 SOLON SPRINGS STUDENTS SWEEP THE  

            COMPETITION AT THE REGIONAL SPELLING BEE! 

Landon Brown (1st) and Ellianne Tyson (2nd) will be advancing to the state competition in 

Madison!  The Badger State Spelling Bee will be held on Saturday, March 11, 2023, in the 

Starlight Theater at the new Madison Youth Arts Center. Landon and Ellianne advance 

from the regional bee that was held in Ashland to join other spellers from across the 

state to vie for a chance to travel to Washington D.C. for the Scripps National Spelling 

Bee!  What were the winning words, you ask?... Headdress and Sunflower! 

 

CLASS OF 2023 TOP SCHOLARS ANNOUNCED: 

Kyra Latvala – Valedictorian 

Marianne Lear   Salutatorian 
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Solon Springs School District proudly offers a variety of educational 

choices to our students and families. We truly are… STRONGER TOGETHER! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

If I were the President… 
Mr. Nelson’s 4th grade class shares what they would do if they were in charge! 

If I were president I would feed the homeless. I would 
save the animals. I'd plant flowers. I will protect our 

country. If there is a war, I’ll stop the war. - Koti 

If I were president, I would make a ban on spelling 
words! I would buy all the cats. I want 1,000 of them! I 
would also buy 1,000 leopards. I would like to meet the 
movie star Wednesday. Another movie star I would 
meet is, Sam and Cat who stars in Super Rockin’ Fun 
Time Babysitting Service. - Paisley 

 

If I were president, I would save 
starving people. I would also 

save homeless people. I would 
like to help people in need. I will 
make daycares for babies. Also, 

I will make homeless shelters 
for the homeless. - Braedon 

If I were a president, I would want to be able to do my 
own things like make the world better. I would also like 
to be able to have a great community and have people 

be nice and care for each other even more than we 
already do. I would also like to be able to have people 

donate to people in need because I am that kind of 
person who loves taking care of people. I would also 

love to have a servant and to just be able to ring a bell 
and somebody will bring you whatever you want. -Kellyn 

If I was president, I would make it a good place 
again! I would make sure they would have enough 
money to pay for their house. All the people would 

get a good salary at work, or the store gets a fine for 
not listening to the government to not pay a 

reasonable fee. If someone gets a ticket they will get 
one last warning before a lot of money out of pocket. 
Everyone would be loved in the community. - Alexis 

If I was president, I would be rich and I would buy all of 
the tacos at Taco Bell. I would buy a mansion, and I would 

buy fortnite and buy walmart. I would also be good at 
fortnite. I would make an amusement park that would 

have the fastest roller coaster. I would make the fastest 
roller coaster in the world in America. - Zerick 

I would make a donation center 
for the homeless and we would 
hand out bags of food. For the 

homeless, I would make a bulletin 
board full of jobs so they could 

make money. The second thing I 
would do is every time we have a 

snowstorm, someone has to 
check the snowmobile trails to 

make sure they are safe to go on. 
If they are not safe, they will block 
them until they are safe. - Autumn 

If I could go on vacation anywhere… 
Mr. Nelson’s 4th grade class shares where they would go! 

If I was president, I would be helping world hunger and try my 
best to stop pollution and poaching. I will be helping the 

homeless and I would also make more people do what they 
love. I will make people food. I will try my best to stop racism. I 

want people to stop bullying. I want to make our country a 
better place and make speeches. - Delia 

If I was president, I would give money to charity. I would try 
to lower gas prices. Also I would build more hospitals. I would 

like to make it easier for people who are poor to buy more 
things. I would stop slavery in other countries. - Jace 

If I were president, I would 
protect our country. In a 

war, kids get sent to a safe 
place with family and the 

fathers will be signed up to 
the army if 18 or older. If 

you are smart you shall be 
sent up a grade. If you 

don't do well in school you 
shall be sent down a grade. 

- Russell 

I would go to California. It 
would be hot. I would like to 

go swimming and shop. I 
want to go because it would 
let me explore a part of the 

United States I have not 
explored yet. I have wanted 

to go for a long time. It 
would be fun. - Mila 

 

If I went on a vacation, 
I would go to Seattle to 
see my aunt. She has 

two kids named Caron 
and Caleb. I would like 

to go to the zoo. I 
would like to feed the 
penguins. The many 

other animals would be 
fun to see, too. I love 

to go to Seattle and the 
zoo. It is fun. - Brooklyn 

If I went on a vacation, I would want to go to Florida because it is hot there! You 
can see sharks and scuba dive! You can jump off an old train track and you can 

fish for sharks, too, that is why I want to go to Florida! You can also go see 
alligators and crabs in the swamps. - Dezmond 

If I was the president, I would have you vote: should gas prices go down or 
should gas prices go up? Gas should go down, because a gallon of gas is really 
expensive and some people don't have enough money to pay to top off their 
tank. I would make a state law that gas prices should stay under 3.99 a gallon. 

I would make a truck stop for truckers on Highway 53 so they could sleep. 
Then they could have room service 24 hrs a day. - Isabella 

I want to go on a vacation and I 
would like to go to the Kalahari. 

The Kalahari is a Water park 
and Resort. It is very fun. It 

even has private cabanas. My 
family goes there around a 

week after Christmas. At the 
Kalahari, I swim and go to the 
built in adventure park. -Ethan 

If I went on a dream vacation, I would go to 
Disney World with my family for free. I would 
see a whole bunch of Disney characters like 
the Avatar Virtual Reality Tour. My big sister 
went there for choir, but I could not go with 

her. I want to meet the people that are in the 
movie, Avatar. - Rowan 

I would like to go to New York. I want to see 
the big city because I have never seen a big 
city before. I like the state because I heard 
good things about it. It's my favorite state 
because its state flower is a rose and that's 
my favorite flower. I also want to go to New 

York because its state bird is an Eastern 
bluebird. I love bluebirds. - Arabella  

On a vacation, I would want to go to 
Kalahari because you can get a room that 

has a balcony. They have 110 water 
activities/water slides. You can buy a 

private sauna for $10 and you would get 
pizza, free TV to watch football, and play 
basketball. They have an ice machine and 
vending machines. It is a four story hotel 
with over four thousand rooms. The first 

floor is where you check in and check out. 
That is why I would go there. - Braxton 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marianne Lear’s favorite 
class is choir and she 
enjoys singing, reading, 
painting, and hanging out 
with friends.  A favorite 
school memory is being in 
the musicals. Marianne will 
go to college for Theatre 
Arts and Music Education. 

Kyra Latvala enjoys sports, 
photography, and playing with her 
dog and her favorite class is 
Chemistry.  Her favorite school 
memories are going to Disney 
World, hanging out with friends, 
and the yearly canoe trip.  Kyra 
will play basketball for and attend 
UW Superior for Business 
Management with a healthcare 
focus. 

Colton Lane Koehler’s favorite 
class is Shop or Creative 
Writing.  He has been working 
on writing his own fantasy 
novel and looks forward to 
getting it published.  Colton 
plans on attending Northwood 
Tech for IT and Cybersecurity. 

Isabel Molina is a senior that 
enjoys reading, painting, and 
hanging out with friends.  
Her favorite class is Choir 
and her favorite moments 
have been the Musicals and 
making movies for projects.  
She will be attending college 
for Theater Arts and Music 
Education. 

2023 Valedictorian: 2023 Salutatorian: 

:: 

Zoe Smith enjoys art, running, 
and singing. Her favorite class  
is Social Problems. Her 
favorite school moment was 
the Disney Trip, making video 
projects, and drawing with her 
friends. Zoe will be majoring 
in Psychology/Anthropology 
with a minor in Art at UW 
River Falls. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Claire Holmstrom enjoys 
sports, shopping, hanging out 
with friends, and lake days and 
her favorite class is Chemistry.  
A school memory is when a 
delayed rocket launch headed 
for Mrs. Zosel in 9th grade.  
Claire will be attending 
Minnesota State University at 
Mankato to major in Aviation. 

Trey Carter is a senior     
whose favorite memory is 
participating in the Beauty   
and the Beast Musical.  In 
his free time, he enjoys 
playing competitive Super 
Smash Brothers Melee.  
Trey will be moving south to 
pursue his acting career. 

Caiden Cimermancic’s favorite 
classes are tech math and 
shop. He enjoys hiking and 
playing video games.  His 
favorite school memory is   
going to NYC with Mr. Rajala 
and the other students.  Caiden 
plans on going to WITC for 
welding. 

Kaya Evans is a senior that 
enjoys working in the Shop.  
Her hobbies include riding 
horses, late night drives, 
and jam sessions.  Kaya will 
be entering the workforce 
after graduation and looks 
forward to getting her own 
apartment and living life to 
its fullest!  

Alastair Klebe enjoys 
playing games and is the 
Eagle Hour UNO reigning 
champion.  His favorite 
class is shop and eagle 
hour.  Alastair will be going 
to a technical college to 
study cybersecurity. 

Gretchen Hammond enjoys 
watching basketball, shopping, 
and telling jokes with Mrs. 
Makela.  Gretchen’s favorite 
class was creative writing.  She 
will be going to Daytona State 
College to major in Dental 
Hygiene to pursue her dream of 
becoming a dental hygienist.  

Bailey Monson enjoys singing, 
sports, shopping and hanging 
out with friends.  Her favorite 
class was advanced biology.  
Favorite memories are the 
snow weeks and starting fires 
with Mr. Meyers behind the 
school.  Bailey plans on 
attending Rochester Tech 
College to become a vet tech. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Solon Springs Educational Foundation is currently soliciting grant 
proposals for projects that fall within our mission and goal of providing 
the students, staff and Solon Springs School District with financial 
support to enrich educational opportunities and programs and encourage 
outstanding student academic achievement by:  

 Enhancing learning opportunities for all students 
 Enabling staff to develop creative and innovative educational 

programs for all students 
 Recognizing contributions by staff, alumni and community 

members 
 Encouraging businesses, alumni, civic and community 

involvement in our schools  

 
Grant proposals will be accepted until February 15th and decisions on 
successful projects will be made at the February 21st meeting. A link to 
the application can be found using the QR code or can be accessed by 
contacting Frank Helquist at Solon Springs School. (fhelquist@solonk12.net) 
 
Past projects include but are not limited to: 

 Fishing Club 
 Cross Country Skiing Equipment  
 Outdoor Kitchen/Sap Boiler Equipment 
 Science and Chemistry Equipment  

 

SAVE THE DATE: The Solon Springs Educational Foundation will be 

hosting their annual Fish Fry on Friday, April 21st in the Sandy Spin Slade 

Gymnasium with Keynote Speaker Dr. Noah Lottig (Solon Springs 

Alumnus) presenting on Limnology - Inland Aquatic Ecosystems. 

 

Use the QR Code to find out more 

about the Education Foundation, 

the Wall of Honor at Solon 

Springs School, and how to 

nominate someone! 

FCA (Fellowship of Christian Athletes):  You don’t have to 
be an athlete – any student is welcome to join in grades 
6-12.  This student led group meets Wednesdays at 7:30 
am in Mr. Ahlberg’s room. This group is always looking 
for breakfast treats.  Need more info?  Contact Katie  
Ahlberg at kahlberg@solonk12.net 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fourth grade students were introduced to the  

Pop artist James Rizzi and are learning how  

to create value in their art by using tints and  

shades. They are creating these “Love Birds,”  

using paint and collage, inspired by James  

Rizzi, just in time for Valentine’s Day!  

DIANA 

RAUNIO 

DANI 

CASON 

Ms. Cason (Student Support Specialist) and 

Mrs. Raunio (School Counselor) can be found 

in the Counselor’s Corner in the two offices 

across from the high school gym. They      

provide non clinical mental health services 

and emotional support to student as needed.  

They also can provide referrals for higher 

levels of care, if the need arises. Both are 

passionate about the overall mental,      

physical, and emotional well being of 

students in the Solon Springs School District! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From our Board President… 
 
A New Year, with hellos and goodbyes!  
First, this year we have two new board 
members who have come onto the School 
Board: Ben Kidder and John Swanberg. A 
huge welcome Ben and John! 
 
Second, we will be saying goodbye to Frank 
Helquist, our School District Superintendent.  
The district will be in an active search for a 
new Superintendent.   

Sincerely,  
 

Keith Nordskog 

Congrats to our local                

2023 Spelling Bee Winners: 

 

Grade 4 8 Winners: Landon Brown (1st), 

Ellianne Tyson(2nd), and Penelope Burfield (3rd)  

 

Grade 1 3 Winners: Millie Tye (1st), Wilson 

Burfield (2nd), and Brinley Seaton (3rd)  

 

Next Meetings @ 6 pm: 

February 27 
March  20 

April 24 



 



 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SECOND HARVEST         

MOBILE FOOD 

PANTRY 

The Second Harvest Mobile 

Food Pantry comes to Solon 

Springs on the last 

Wednesday of the month.  

Second Harvest works to 

provide a solution to hunger 

or where access is limited.   

Fresh fruits and vegetables, 

meat, dairy, baked goods, 

and shelf stable items 

arrive on a refrigerated 

truck where volunteers help 

give out the resources to 

anyone who may need it. 

If you would like to 

volunteer, donate, or use 

these services, please visit      

northernlakesfoodbank.org. 

The mobile food    

pantry visits: 

LAST WEDNESDAY      

OF EVERY MONTH  

Time:  Starts at 10:00 am 

Location:  Community     

                 Center 

  

  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 GIRLS 

BASKETBALL: 
BACK ROW (L TO R): 

Hannah Polkoski, Ava 

Burger, Claire Holmstrom, 

and Ella Postl 

MIDDLE ROW (L TO R): 

Bailey Monson, Isabel 

Molina, Lydia Polkoski, 

Gretchen Hammond, and 

Kaya Evans. 

FRONT ROW (L TO R): 

Paetyn Simenson, Kyra 

Latvala, and Audrey 

Swanson 

2023 BOYS BASKETBALL TEAM 
BACK ROW (L TO R): Tarver Sellwood, Kaden Corlett, Cade Lisson, Isaiah 

Kastern, Jaxson Kastern, Brandt Larson,   Carson Kaunonen, and Owen Smith. 

MIDDLE ROW (L TO R): Isaiah Ahlberg, Cash Kastern, Logan Smith, Alex 

Slivensky, Jonah Smith, Emmett Patel, and Dylan Taggart 

FRONT ROW (L TO R): Nickolas Roatch, Isaac Dickenson, and Abe Ahlberg 

CONGRATS  

ON A  

GREAT SEASON! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7th grade students were busy 

studying forces and motion in 

science class with Mr. Ahlberg.   

Students were asked to design 

and build a bumper car model 

using materials from 

home.  The groups had to 

understand and apply Newton's 

Laws of Motion to their 

design and include safety  

measures for the riders. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The girls basketball team 
welcomed everyone to school on 

“Fist Bump Friday!” Different 
clubs, teams, or community 
groups show up to start  

the day awesome!!! 

 



 

Hello from the daycare! 

I'm Angela MacLellan, the Director of 

the Solon Springs School District 

Childcare Center   The Eagles’ Nest.  

The Childcare Center is located at 

9243 Evergreen Avenue.  The center 

can serve 33 children and is open to 

the public.  We serve children in the 

Solon Springs School District as well 

as children from surrounding areas.  

We have three classrooms; Infants, 

Toddlers, and Preschool. The center 

serves children ages 6 weeks to 6 

years old with before and after 

school care for school aged children. 

We are dedicated to a creative, 

happy, and healthy educational 

environment for  

children. We are  

staffed with ten  

exceptional teachers  

and assistants. 

For more information 

contact Angela: 

(715) 718 6141 

amaclellan@solonk12.net 

(715)718 6141 

 

 

 

  

  

 

                                 NEWS FROM THE DAYCARE:   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you have community news, information, or ideas that  
could be shared in our newsletter?   

If so, please contact Christine Nordness: cnordness@solonk12.net 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING BLOOD DRIVES 

 Monday, March 27nd  
    Monday, May 22th 

Noon – 5 pm 
  Location: Solon Springs School 

 

For those wanting to donate 
blood, please visit the Memorial 

Blood Center Website at: 
www.mbc.org  



 

 

 
In the late fall, the High School Choir traveled to Orlando, Florida!  There, 
the choir attended a Disney vocal workshop and performed for an audience 
at Disney Springs' Waterside Stage.  They also enjoyed all four Disney 
parks and even spent an afternoon swimming at Cocoa Beach.  It was such 
a fun trip!! 
 
In December, 50 choir students from grades 6 through 12 put on an 
amazing production of the Broadway musical, Beauty and the Beast.  All of 
the shows were very well attended and students truly enjoyed sharing 
the performances with their families and the community!  Mrs. Molina is so 
proud of all of her students for putting in so much time and effort to create 
such a meaningful and memorable production for everyone to 
enjoy.  Bravo!! 
 
The band and choir students are working to prepare for their spring events.   
 
Here are some upcoming music events: 

 February 14th: Tenor and Bass Choral Clinic at Northwestern High 
School 

 March 25th: District Solo and Ensemble Contest at Northwestern 
High School 

 April TBD: Middle and High School Music Dept. Field Trip to Singin' 
in the Rain at UMD 

 April: TBD Middle and High school Band and Choir Concert.  
 May 3rd: High School Choir trip to Chanhassen Dinner Theatres 
 May 6th: State Solo and Ensemble Contest at UW-Eau Claire 
 May 19th at 1:30: Elementary Spring Concert 
 May 20th: Wisconsin Youth Harmony Festival (Barbershop Quartet 

Contest) in Stevens Point 
 May 27th: Graduation 

 


